
 

   

Dear Parents/Carers of Year 7 
 

I hope that you are keeping well and have enjoyed your Summer Break.  I would like to once again thank you for 

all your support with regards to our Virtual Transition and I hope that your son/daughter is looking forward to 

joining us next week. 

At the end of last term, you will hopefully remember that we took the decision to offer, all new Year 7 pupils the 

opportunity to visit the school on the Training Day of Monday 6th September. We are very much looking forward 

to this day and giving the pupils the opportunity to meet their Heads of Year, have a tour of the school, meet the 

rest of their form, their form tutor and key staff at the Lower Site.  Pupils will also be able to collect their school 

tie on this day. 

All Year 7 pupils will need to arrive at school by 8.40 and will need to enter the school building along the red path 

at the top of Hall Drive. This will lead pupils to the brown gates where they will then be directed to the Lower 

playground. For those students who are still unsure as to where this is, this can be seen on the induction 'Tour of 

The School'. We would actively encourage you to allow your son/daughter to walk up Hall Drive and we politely 

ask that those parents/carers who intend to drop off their son/daughter, that this is done without coming up Hall 

Drive to avoid any congestion. Members of staff will be visible on Hall Drive to support pupils as they make their 

way up Hall Drive. 

Pupils will be directed through to the Lower Playground where they will line up on their fire numbers as follows:- 

Stockton Forms Appleton Forms 

Form Fire Number Form Room Form Fire Number Form Room 

TBL 1 101 SJC 6 105 

KA1 2 84 HQB 7 104 

DDP 3 85 SEC 8 106 

REH 4 89 JCL 9 103 

PDG 5 88 PH 10 102 

 

Can I politely ask that your son/daughter reminds themselves of the form that they are in before arriving at school 

on the Monday. This information was e-mailed out prior to the induction day. 

Pupils will spend two hours with us on the Monday and will depart at 10.40. Pupils will walk back down Hall Drive 

and again, I would politely ask that if you are planning to collect your son/daughter, than you do so from the 

bottom of Hall Drive to avoid any congestion. There will be staff presence once again to support the dismissal of 

pupils. 
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On the day, pupils will need to wear their full school uniform. As you will be aware from our transition 

documents, ties and lockers will be available to purchase online as of the 1st September using your online Scopay 

account  (watch the first five minutes of this video for more information). These will then be handed out to pupils 

during their form session on the Monday which will allow them to have their full school uniform ready for their 

first full day of school with us on the Tuesday. Can I therefore, politely ask that you have purchased your tie and 

locker (optional) before 12.00 Noon on Friday 3rd September to allow us to have these ready for your 

son/daughter. 

I would like to remind you that whilst we would strongly encourage all pupils to attend on Monday 6th September, 

if you are unable to make this day due to prior arrangements, your son/daughter will not miss the opportunity to 

interact with their form. Pupils will have a morning with their forms on the Tuesday and will therefore not be 

disadvantaged if they are unable to attend the day before. If you are unable to attend on this day, can you please 

notify Mrs L Hindle on l.hindle@bridgewaterhigh.com  

Should you have any queries about our induction day, please do not hesitate to contact myself , Mr Roberts on 

a.roberts@bridgewaterhigh.com or Ms Mitchell (Head of Year) on j.mitchell@bridgewaterhigh.com 

 

Kind regards 

 

Andrew Roberts 

 

Mr Andrew Roberts 

Assistant Headteacher  
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